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[image: ]RE: Changes to coronavirus (COVID-19) measures from September
Dear Parents and Carers,
We want to thank you for supporting the school’s measures to fight coronavirus and for working with us through what has been a challenging time for everyone. We are incredibly grateful for your participation and understanding.
In line with the government’s Operational Guidance for Schools, we have now amended the measures in place. This letter outlines our plans for your child’s return to school in the Autumn term – by working together we can keep everyone safe and hopefully return to a greater sense of normality and togetherness for the children and for ourselves.
CHANGES TO NATIONAL SELF-ISOLATION GUIDANCE
From 16 August, the Government has said that people aged under 18 years and 6 months or adults who are fully vaccinated will no longer be legally required to isolate if they are a close contact of someone with COVID-19. Instead, such people will be advised to get a PCR test unless they have had a positive PCR test in the previous 90 days.
Regardless of age or vaccination status, anyone who develops any of the three main COVID-19 symptoms (see below) must get a PCR test as soon as possible and isolate until the result is available. People who get a positive PCR test must continue to isolate as usual. You can take a PCR test at one of our testing centres in Birkenhead, Bebington, Liscard and Heswall or request one to be delivered to your home https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
Frequently Asked Questions:
What should I do if my child develops COVID-19 symptoms?
The main symptoms of COVID-19 are:
· new continuous cough and/or
· fever (temperature of 37.8°C or higher)
· loss of or change in, normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)
If your child develops any of these symptoms, you must arrange for them to have a PCR test as soon as possible. A PCR test can be arranged via NHS UK (www.nhs.uk) or by contacting NHS 119 via telephone if you do not have internet access. Your child should self-isolate immediately and they should not attend school.
Please contact the school by phone to inform us your child has COVID-19 symptoms and you are awaiting a COVID-19 test.


What should I do if my child has COVID-19 confirmed by PCR test?
Anyone with COVID-19 confirmed by PCR test should self-isolate until the latest of:
· 10 days after the onset of their symptoms, or
· 10 days after their test day if they are asymptomatic
Self-isolation means your child should not go to school, attend any out of school activities or visit a friend’s house. They should not visit any public places, use public transport or go out to exercise. You should not have vistors into the home except for those providing essential care.
Please contact the school by phone and inform us your child has COVID-19 confirmed by PCR test. It is really important you let us know if your child has confirmed COVID-19 so we can monitor the number of children with COVID-19 across the school.
What should I do if my child is a contact of someone with COVID-19 confirmed by PCR test?
If your child is aged under 18 years and 6 months and does not have any symptoms of COVID-19 (high temperature, new continuous cough, loss of or change in, normal sense of taste or smell) they do not have to self-isolate as a contact of COVID-19.
They are advised to have a PCR test unless they have had a positive PCR test in the last 90 days.
Children aged 5 and under are not advised to take a PCR test unless the confirmed case is someone in their own household.
What should I do if my child has a positive result on a lateral flow device test?
If your child has a positive result on a lateral flow device test, they should self-isolate immediately and you should arrange a PCR test as soon as possible. 
Other members of the household do not need to self-isolate whilst you await the PCR test result if they do not have symptoms and are aged under 18 years and 6 months or are fully vaccinated.
What should I do if my child is unwell with signs of an infection but does not have symptoms of COVID-19?
Your child should not attend school if they are unwell. If concerned you should seek advice from your GP or Pharmacist, they will be able to advise you how long your child should stay off school. Otherwise we would recommend exclusion for 48 hours or until the child is symptom free, whichever is longer. We are not currently advising that preschool children get a PCR test if they do not have the three main symptoms of COVID-19.
Who does this apply to?
This includes children who were previously shielding due to being clinically extremely vulnerable (CEV). Pupils who live with someone who is CEV should also continue to attend school as normal. The only exception to this is a small number of children whose clinician or GP has advised them not to attend. If you have any concerns about your child being in school due to their own or a close family member’s CEV status, please contact me to arrange a meeting to discuss how we can best support you and your child.
The school will continue to have a role in working with local health protection teams (HPTs) in the case of a local outbreak. If there is an outbreak in the school, the NHS will contact the school and a Director of Public Health could advise us to temporarily reintroduce control measures which could potentially include a temporary return to our previous measures: staggered start times, use of face coverings, class bubbles, remote learning.

End of staggered start and pick up times 
The staggering of start and pick up times for different year groups will no longer be in place from the Autumn term. All pupils will be able to arrive and depart from school at the same time each day without restrictions; the one-way system will no longer be in place. The school gates and doors open at 8:45am each morning. The doors on the main playground will close at 8:55am. Children arriving after 8.55am must come into school via the front reception door and register with staff at the school office. School finishes at 3.15pm Please be prompt in collecting your child.
· F2 should enter the school directly into their classroom from the KS1 (infant) playground
· Y1 should enter the school directly into their classroom from the KS1 (infant) playground
· Y2 should enter the school via the main door on the KS1 (infant) playground
· Y3 should enter the school directly into their classroom from the KS1 (infant) playground
· Y4 should enter the school directly into their classroom from the KS1 (infant) playground
· Y5 should enter the school via the main door on the KS1 (infant) playground
· Y6 should enter the school via the main door on the KS2 (junior) playground
Mixing and bubbles
‘Bubbles’ will no longer be implemented within the school. Alongside enabling flexibility in the delivery of curriculum, the lifting of this restriction also allows whole school assemblies in the hall to resume and lunch time to return to our previous timings.
Your child will no longer need to adhere to social distancing rules in communal areas and classrooms. Pupils will be able to sit in groups in the classroom and at lunchtime and the need to sit facing forwards will also no longer be in place.

To prepare for the event that cases rise in the local area, the school has created a contingency plan to cover the possibility that it may become necessary to reintroduce bubbles for a temporary period in order to reduce mixing between groups.

Cleaning and sanitary procedures
We will maintain an appropriate cleaning schedule. This will include the regular cleaning of areas and equipment with a particular focus on frequently touched surfaces. Classroom resources, e.g. books and games will also be cleaned regularly. 

Frequent and thorough hand washing will continue to be encouraged. We will continue to ensure that your child cleans their hands regularly with soap and water or hand sanitiser.
Extracurricular activities and wraparound provision 
You will be able to access wraparound and extracurricular provision for your child without any restrictions on the reasons for which they may attend, including sports and musical clubs. 
Remote learning
We will ensure remote education plans are in place in the event your child has to self-isolate. While attendance is mandatory, remote learning will be provided for pupils who are following clinical or government guidance to stay at home, e.g. where they are self-isolating. All pupils who are not physically unwell will be given access to remote education as soon as reasonably practicable via School Spider.

If you have any questions regarding the information outlined in this letter, please contact the school office.
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Kate Ball, Headteacher
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